[bookmark: _GoBack]                                         LWV-J D C BOARD MEETING 
                                 Meeting Minutes of June 22, 2017 at 3:00PM
                                     241 Council Fire Circle, Galena, IL. 61036 
     The League of Women Voters of Jo Daviess County held their executive board meeting at 3:00 on Thursday, June 22, 2017.  Sue Cording, Kathy Pearson, Esther Lieberman, Carole Sullivan, Jeanie Norman, Hollie Werner were in attendance with Bonnie Cox via speaker phone.
      The May board minutes were approved with Kathy moving to accept and Carole seconding, all were in agreement.  Jake sent the Treasurer’s Report by email stating the checking account balance is $9,585.53, with another $139.45 balance in the water account.  Jake also noted in his email to remember that the PMP’s have not yet been paid.  The Treasurer’s report was also placed on file.
Old Business:
Annual Meeting January 27, 2018---The meeting will begin at 11:30 with lunch at noon.  Presentation on Restorative Justice with Professor Valerie Bell at 12:45 pm.  Kathy has been in contact with the Desoto Hotel working on the room to host the meeting and the menu, at a cost of around $20.00 per person.  The Lincoln room is available for $75.00 which is half price for local organizations, Kathy will also inquire about the Ballroom.  
Illinois Press Program---This is scheduled for Thursday, August 17, at 7:00 pm at The Desoto Hotel Ballroom.  Sue met with Carter Newton and Hillary Dickerson on Tuesday, June 20th.  Don Craven, Acting Director of Illinois Press Association and General Counsel to the Illinois Press Association, will be guest presenter.  The program will include the topics of open meetings, and FOIA issues.  Carter will secure the venue, and promote the event.  LWV will prepare invitations, Kathy, Sue, Hollie and Esther will meet and send out the invitations.  The LWV will promote the event to local organizations:  Educators, Galena City Council, Township Officials throughout County, Jo Daviess County Board, Galena Territory, Rotary, Local Churches, School Board Members, Educators that helped with Mock Elections, and Civic Teachers.
LWVIL Convention, Des Plaines, June 9 and 10---Sue reported this was her first time participating and representing Jo Daviess County LWV, during the League of Women Voters of Illinois State Convention. Sue stated it was wonderful and an educational experience.  This year’s 58th state convention was given the title “Making Democracy Work: Shaping the Future---where fairness and equity are the norm.”  Sue has written a report, plus an article in the Gazette featured Bonnie’s election to the presidency of the LWVIL.  Sue stated the baskets donated by the LWV Jo Daviess County were a big hit and also congratulated Bonnie Cox on her election as the LWVIL President. 
Galena Country Fair Fudge Booth---Bonnie reported last meeting that all permits have been acquired.  Hollie will talk to Bonnie and work on a list of volunteers for making and selling fudge.  Bonnie has the Kitchen at the Galena Territory reserved to make the fudge.  Sue will order the boxes and parchment paper for the sale.
People, Progress, and Products of Jo Daviess County---November 7,2017 at Stella’s in Stockton at 5:30pm.  Bonnie has spoken with Andy McGovern and a Harvest Buffet has been lined up.  Sue will check with Chris Hamilton from the DMO and see if he can advertise for the event.  Sue also suggested contacting local Agriculture Teachers inviting them to the event.  Esther suggested contacting Tom and Marcella Arnold to ask if they would be willing to donate an item for the silent auction pertaining to Agriculture.  Hollie will check with local wineries to see if they will donate a bottle of vino for the auction.
Cocktails and Conversation---Tuesday November 28, 2017 from 5 to 7 pm---Jeanie Norman will host at her home at 12567 W. Norris Lane, Galena.  Everyone will be asked to bring hors d’euvres.  Kathy has a list of people who have indicated an interest in the League.
Monthly Newsletter---Alice has it ready to send, Sue stated Alice does a beautiful job on the Newsletter.
Other Old Business:
Next Newsletter---end of July Kathy will have one or two more bios of new members for the “New Member Marque” feature.  Sue will send an update on People, Progress and Products and the Fudge Booth.  Kathy is waiting for permission from Cheri Bustos to use her testimony on Health Care for the Newsletter. Publication for the next newsletter is scheduled for the end of July or early August.
Call for Action---Kathy reported 3 alerts this past month, 4 responded “done.”
New Business:
Women’s Art Project---Carole asked if the LWV JDC would be willing to supply trained people to register people to vote early, during a Women’s Art Project in March at The Center for the Arts.  Carole stated it’s early in the terms of planning, but thought it was a good idea.  The Board agreed and gave the consensus to Carole to go ahead and offer to help with registering early voters.
Activating the Nominating Committee---Peggy Murphy will serve as chairperson, but this is her last year.  Diane Marsh, Charlene Price and Jeanie Norman will serve on the nominating committee.  Sue suggested a Membership Development Director position is to be filled and maybe the person that fills Carole’s VP position would possibly take that on.  Kathy will continue to assist the Treasurer.
Membership, Leadership, Development Training---Saturday, August 19, 2017, in Chicago at the State Office, 332 South Michigan Avenue.   We need a representative from LWVJDC to attend.  Hollie is going to Membership, Leadership, Development in Bloomington, IL.  Hollie will find out what the registration and hotel cost will be and the Board will vote to cover those expenses at the next meeting.  
Consideration of action committing to honor Paris Climate Agreement Goals---This came from the National League suggesting getting our Mayor to sign on, Sue stated it should be all JDC Mayor’s.  This was tabled for discussion for the July meeting.
Centennial Celebrations of the LWV and Women Obtaining the Right to Vote---June 28 to July 2, 2018---LWVUS Convention in Chicago, the National Convention will Kick-off to Centennial Celebrations.  Organizations to reach out to: Ron Toebas, playwright; Historical Society; Center for the Arts; Galena Public Library Board of Directors; Galena High School Drama Department.  Sue asked if anyone had any other ideas of organizations that would help with a program.  The board will visit this at the July meeting.
State of State Event in October---October 11 & 12, 2017. Dick Durbin and Tammy Duckworth will be speaking.
Other New Business---Women’s Art Project---Carole stated this is in the planning stage and when she has a definite plan she will advise the board.
Adjournment---A motion to adjourn was made by Esther and seconded by Kathy.  Our July Meeting will be Tuesday, July 18, 2017 at 3:00 at Sue’s home, 241 Council Fire Circle.
Submitted by Jeanie Norman, Secretary
Jo Daviess County League of Women Voters Upcoming Events---
August 8:                    Seminar on Illinois Budget/Impact on Social Services and        
                                     Education.
August 17:                  Program in conjunction with Illinois Press Association and the                    
                                     Galena Gazette on the role of the media in the age of social 
                                     Media.
September 11&12    State of State
October 7&8              Fudge Booth, Galena Country Fair
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